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Board president, Bob Stobbs, called the regular town meeting to order at 7:30pm.  In attendance were president Bob Stobbs, council member Phil McElroy, council member Steve Kahre and council member Dayna Riggs.  Also present was town attorney Adam Farrar.

Kahre made a motion, seconded by McElroy to accept the minutes from last month, the motion passed by 4-0 voice vote.

Kahre made a motion, seconded by Riggs to approve the financial report for last month. The motion passed by 4-0 voice vote.  

McElroy made a motion, seconded by Riggs to approve the claims on the F364 Accounts Payable Voucher.  The motion passed by 4-0 voice vote.  

CLERK-TREASURER:

Mallory Lowe notified council that we finally received our budget calendar deadlines from the Department of Local Government Finance yesterday.
Lowe stated that she had compiled a history of town AVs, all revenue sources and all expenditures from 2006 to 2010 into our budget spreadsheet this year to give further insight into our financial situation to better determine projections for our 2010 budget.

Lowe noted we received all the new flood maps dated May 15th from FEMA for the Town of Darmstadt and the information concerning our membership into FEMA’s National Flood Insurance Program.  Kahre took the original flood maps home with him to review and will return them to Lowe to keep in the town records when finished.
OLD BUSINESS:

1.  Update on preventative maintenance & mag meter readings from Garry Sierra:

Sierra was absent, Lowe stated the mag meters were working properly and she received the readings.
2.  Update on Steve Kahre on town tractor for mowing roads:
Kahre noted that the town purchased a 2000 Massey Ferguson 271 LD tractor that works well and should be fine for the work it is intended to perform for town duties.  
3. Resident’s request to council for letter to homeowner at 2318 W. BNH Road:

Stobbs noted that council is working with Adam Farrar the town attorney on this issue.

NEW BUSINESS:

1.  Letter from Lamac Engineering:

Stobbs noted that he and Kahre had a meeting with Lamac Engineering in Sandborn to go over a feasibility study to decrease our pump stations and increase efficiency in the sewer system.

Kahre explained that the system they reviewed in the town of Sandborn was very interesting and Kahre noted that he was strongly in favor of hiring Lamac to have this feasibility study completed for Darmstadt.

2.  FEMA National Flood Insurance Program Information & Maps:

Council discussed the information we had recently received from FEMA including updated flood maps of our town.  Upon some discussion, the council and town attorney decided we needed to learn more about FEMA’s National Flood Insurance Program before we make any decisions.
3.  Trees down Memorial Day on Boonville-New Harmony road:

Council discussed this issue of the trees that came down across Boonville-New Harmony road during a storm on Memorial Day.  The trees had been removed from the roadway by our maintenance department.  Kahre noted that cutting down and removing trees is a tricky thing and that he would recommend having a professional tree service perform the tree work in Darmstadt.
4.  Board member comments:

Kahre asked if the council was interested in having the $5,000 sewer study completed by Lamac.  Council said it was not in the funds this year and they would revisit and discuss the issue at a later date.
McElroy noted that we need to review our Fire Department contract before the deadline.  Kahre stated that he doesn’t believe our town fire station is equipped as it should be and he would like to look into what is being kept at our station.  
5.  Superintendents comments:

Absent
6.  Attorney’s comments:

No comments
7.  Resident’s comments:

Roger Bippus of 410 W. Boonville-New Harmony again addressed the council to complain about the town property that is adjacent to his property.  Bippus complained again about the field and the soil being brought in and leveled to bring up the elevation.
The neighbors of the Mark Davis property at 2318 W. Boonville-New Harmony road came to ask the council again if anything had been done to address the condition the homeowner keeps his property in.  Stobbs replied they have been discussing the issue with the town attorney.

Edna Fletcher of 2405 W. Boonville-New Harmony addressed council about a culvert pipe issue at her neighbors just east of her property.  She was just asking about some suggestions about what needs to be done to correct the situation.
The meeting adjourned at 8:56 pm

Attest:

Mallory Lowe

Clerk-Treasurer


